ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 20 AuGusT 2018
Iltem 8.1 Parliamentarian and Departmental Letters received by the Mayor
Appendix 1 Correspondence Inwards - Hon Luke Donnellan MP - dated 13 July 2018
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The Hon Luke Donnellan mp

Minister for Roads & Road Safety 15pring Street,
Minister for Ports Melbourne Victoria 3000 Australia,
Telephone: +61 3 8392 6150

DX: DX 210292
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Cr Bob Turner | 19 UL i b
Mayor \ ’ //
City of Melton Q. . /;/
PO Box 21 Lo WA

MELTON VIC 3337

Dear Cr Turner

Thank you for your letter dated 6 June 2018, sent to the Minister for Roads and Road
Safety, the Hon Luke Donnellan MP, regarding the intersection of the Melton Highway
and Leakes Road. | apologise for the delay in responding.

The Melton Highway is recognised as an important transport corridor in the Melton
growth area and VicRoads has begun investigating the broader section of the Melton
Highway between Melton and Hillside, in particular current issues along the road and
priority needs. The potential signalisation of the intersection of the Melton Highway
and Leakes Road will be considered in this context.

VicRoads has been liaising with officers of the City of Melton in regard to this issue.
Due to the growth and urban development in the area, VicRoads is investigating
options that will be considered in a future funding program.

Should you require any further information, Ms Hazel Lirios, VicRoads Acting Team
Leader, Movement and Safety West, Metropolitan North West Region (Tel: 9313
1169), would be pleased to assist.

Yours sincerely

on Luke Donnellan MP
Minister for Roads and Road Safety
ORIA
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